

www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org

John Buonadonna - President - 2012-2013 "Peace Through Service"

Rotary Club Of Pearl River

Board of Directors

John Buonadonna President

James Murphy President Elect

George Westphal Vice President

Dorothy Filoramo Secretary

Larry Vergine Treasurer

Carol McGrath Past President

Robert Simon President Emeritus

Peter Bellhouse Director

Doreen Buonadonna Director

Barbara Kohlhausen Director

Kate Raffa Director

Jim Stewart Director

Ex Officio PDG Jeffrey Keahon



Pearl River Rotary Club: Meeting Report: Held @ The Greenhouse Cafe Date: March 14, 2013 (Thursday), Meeting opened @ 12:20pm.

Pledge: Art Matrisciani Invocation: George Westphal

Visiting Rotarians: Russell Grant





& Matthew Schwartz (Nyack Club)

Guests: Ms. Karen McCombs (Program Speaker)

Birthdays: Joyce Irizarry-- 3/14 & Nancy Bellush--

3/16

Anniversaries: Once Again: None Admitted to at this

time

Announcements: Presented by our President "The Distinguished" Mr. John B.

March 19th (Tuesday)--St Patrick's Day Celebration & Social Gathering to be held at the Defiant Brewery hosted by our own Neil Acer (Owner & Entrepreneur). Starting @ 6pm the party begins! If interested, "Please" contact Bonnie Werk for a fun Rotary evening of Dinner & Drink.

April 05th (Saturday)—The Pearl River PTA is holding a career day at the PR Middle School for 5th, 6th, & 7th grade students & their teachers. Please contact Pres. John if interested!

April 19th (Friday)--Our founding club sponsor the Nyack Rotary Club is hosting a 90th Club Anniversary "Gala" at the Nyack Seaport. If interested Please Contact Russell Grant from the Nyack Club, or any of our club Officers for information.

April 27th (Saturday) --The Spring Valley Rotary Club is having its 1st Annual Motorcycle Run to benefit "The Wounded Warrior" Foundation. Please contact Pres. John for any further information! *Riders: Start your Engines.

June 02nd (Sunday) – Coaster Car Derby Meeting was held by the committee chaired by George Westphal & discussion of issues were discussed & reported to the club.

*** Special Rotor Act Report – By Ryan O'Gorman who informed and Thanked the club for their financial donation to support the programs initiated by the Rotor Act volunteers and other Dominican College students who provided their time & energy for service to several devastated communities. This program through Habitat for Humanity provided aid to the Tuscaloosa, Alabama (Tornado victims) area, also to Baltimore, Maryland (inner city bldg. recovery program) and to Toms River, New Jersey area for (Super Storm Sandy Relief Aid). A special "Thanks" was given to those volunteers who made this effort possible.

Queen of Hearts: The picking of the play cards was postponed because Dr. Edward



Fisher "Our Coordinator" was away at a Medical Conference. The future ticket selection designate was won by the "Bad Table". Oops! This is the table where Dr. Ed normally sits! Was he there in spirit? or was there a change in the "Jedi Force"? Shh! Mr. Andrew was heard saying "Tough Luck" Eddie. Rule #1-- Never aggravates the Jedi Master!



www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org

John Buonadonna - President - 2012-2013 "Peace Through Service"

Happy Bucks: Coordinated & Performed by Vinnie "Nascar" Acocella

<u>Mucho Get Well Bucks</u>: For our 1st Lady Doreen B. who is recovering from her injury! The club misses her wonderful personality & she is also the important person who keeps our 'Presidente" in check at all times. Get Well Soon!

<u>Happy Dollars</u>: For Jim Murphy and his involvement with Hospice who along with Dr. Edward Fisher have always had a generous spirit to support this wonderful effort.

<u>Happy Lire</u>: For the selection of a new Pontiff "Pope Francis" who might be able to help humanity in these difficult times developing in the world today.

<u>Happy Pesos:</u> For the Rotor Act members & other volunteers who gave of their time to help those in their time of need. Thank you for the tremendous effort.

Happy to be here Bucks: For the attending members of our club.

<u>Happy Bucks:</u> As always for our Armed Forces Service People who protect and defend our rights in this "Great Country". Let us never forget their sacrifice and for those who have given the ultimate sacrifice before them. U.S.A.

Program: Ms. Karen Bean McCombs: An account executive with the Rockland County Boulders Baseball Team was brought to us by Neil O'Sullivan. She presented ideas of a different type of charitable fundraising by partnering with the Boulders programs to promote raising money for your organization. Karen outlined through a presented documentation handout of ideas on how to make this National Pastime of Baseball a charitable venue for any organization. Facts: There are 50 home games to choose from as options for a workable date. The seating capacity of the Provident Bank Stadium is about 5,500 persons. The seating consists of regular Box Seats, Sky Boxes and outdoor private party group areas in the outfield access areas. Pricing for any game and any seating areas are family affordable and access to the stadium is centrally located in Rockland County. The Boulders have made every effort to be a family friendly atmosphere through various special promotions and additional family entertainment attractions. In addition, the team has made a major league effort to enlist an excellently talented group of players and a high quality team playing schedule for the enjoyment of its patrons. Any Charitable Organization has to consider this venue to promote this fundraising avenue as an option for their immediate financial needs. Let's Play Ball and a special "Thank You" to the Rockland County Boulders & Ms. McCoombs for the wonderful presentation to our Rotary Club.

Four Way Test: Raphael Castro Bulletin Editor: Jimmy Stewart



www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org

John Buonadonna - President - 2012-2013 "Peace Through Service"

Rotary Club Of Pearl River

Board of Directors

John Buonadonna President

James Murphy President Elect

George Westphal Vice President

Dorothy Filoramo Secretary

Larry Vergine Treasurer

Carol McGrath Past President

Robert Simon President Emeritus

Peter Bellhouse Director

Doreen Buonadonna Director

Barbara Kohlhausen Director

Kate Raffa Director

Jim Stewart Director

Ex Officio PDG Jeffrey Keahon



Pearl River Rotary Club: Meeting Report: Held @ The Greenhouse Cafe Date: March 14, 2013 (Thursday), Meeting opened @ 12:20pm.

Pledge: Art Matrisciani Invocation: George Westphal

Visiting Rotarians: Russell Grant





& Matthew Schwartz (Nyack Club)

Guests: Ms. Karen McCombs (Program Speaker)

Birthdays: Joyce Irizarry-- 3/14 & Nancy Bellush--

3/16

Anniversaries: Once Again: None Admitted to at this

time

Announcements: Presented by our President "The Distinguished" Mr. John B.

March 19th (Tuesday)--St Patrick's Day Celebration & Social Gathering to be held at the Defiant Brewery hosted by our own Neil Acer (Owner & Entrepreneur). Starting @ 6pm the party begins! If interested, "Please" contact Bonnie Werk for a fun Rotary evening of Dinner & Drink.

April 05th (Saturday)—The Pearl River PTA is holding a career day at the PR Middle School for 5th, 6th, & 7th grade students & their teachers. Please contact Pres. John if interested!

April 19th (Friday)--Our founding club sponsor the Nyack Rotary Club is hosting a 90th Club Anniversary "Gala" at the Nyack Seaport. If interested Please Contact Russell Grant from the Nyack Club, or any of our club Officers for information.

April 27th (Saturday) --The Spring Valley Rotary Club is having its 1st Annual Motorcycle Run to benefit "The Wounded Warrior" Foundation. Please contact Pres. John for any further information! *Riders: Start your Engines.

June 02nd (Sunday) – Coaster Car Derby Meeting was held by the committee chaired by George Westphal & discussion of issues were discussed & reported to the club.

*** Special Rotor Act Report – By Ryan O'Gorman who informed and Thanked the club for their financial donation to support the programs initiated by the Rotor Act volunteers and other Dominican College students who provided their time & energy for service to several devastated communities. This program through Habitat for Humanity provided aid to the Tuscaloosa, Alabama (Tornado victims) area, also to Baltimore, Maryland (inner city bldg. recovery program) and to Toms River, New Jersey area for (Super Storm Sandy Relief Aid). A special "Thanks" was given to those volunteers who made this effort possible.

Queen of Hearts: The picking of the play cards was postponed because Dr. Edward



Fisher "Our Coordinator" was away at a Medical Conference. The future ticket selection designate was won by the "Bad Table". Oops! This is the table where Dr. Ed normally sits! Was he there in spirit? or was there a change in the "Jedi Force"? Shh! Mr. Andrew was heard saying "Tough Luck" Eddie. Rule #1-- Never aggravates the Jedi Master!



www.rotaryclubofpearlriver.org

John Buonadonna - President - 2012-2013 "Peace Through Service"

Happy Bucks: Coordinated & Performed by Vinnie "Nascar" Acocella

<u>Mucho Get Well Bucks</u>: For our 1st Lady Doreen B. who is recovering from her injury! The club misses her wonderful personality & she is also the important person who keeps our 'Presidente" in check at all times. Get Well Soon!

<u>Happy Dollars</u>: For Jim Murphy and his involvement with Hospice who along with Dr. Edward Fisher have always had a generous spirit to support this wonderful effort.

<u>Happy Lire</u>: For the selection of a new Pontiff "Pope Francis" who might be able to help humanity in these difficult times developing in the world today.

<u>Happy Pesos:</u> For the Rotor Act members & other volunteers who gave of their time to help those in their time of need. Thank you for the tremendous effort.

Happy to be here Bucks: For the attending members of our club.

<u>Happy Bucks:</u> As always for our Armed Forces Service People who protect and defend our rights in this "Great Country". Let us never forget their sacrifice and for those who have given the ultimate sacrifice before them. U.S.A.

Program: Ms. Karen Bean McCombs: An account executive with the Rockland County Boulders Baseball Team was brought to us by Neil O'Sullivan. She presented ideas of a different type of charitable fundraising by partnering with the Boulders programs to promote raising money for your organization. Karen outlined through a presented documentation handout of ideas on how to make this National Pastime of Baseball a charitable venue for any organization. Facts: There are 50 home games to choose from as options for a workable date. The seating capacity of the Provident Bank Stadium is about 5,500 persons. The seating consists of regular Box Seats, Sky Boxes and outdoor private party group areas in the outfield access areas. Pricing for any game and any seating areas are family affordable and access to the stadium is centrally located in Rockland County. The Boulders have made every effort to be a family friendly atmosphere through various special promotions and additional family entertainment attractions. In addition, the team has made a major league effort to enlist an excellently talented group of players and a high quality team playing schedule for the enjoyment of its patrons. Any Charitable Organization has to consider this venue to promote this fundraising avenue as an option for their immediate financial needs. Let's Play Ball and a special "Thank You" to the Rockland County Boulders & Ms. McCoombs for the wonderful presentation to our Rotary Club.

Four Way Test: Raphael Castro Bulletin Editor: Jimmy Stewart